Interstate 805 South Express Lanes Project News
Noticias del Proyecto de la Interestatal 805 Sur

Si desea obtener informacién en espafiol, por favor comuniquese al
(619) 699-1950 o pio@sandag.org.

Construction Notice

Overnight Lane Closures Planned for
Northbound and Southbound 1-805 and
Westbound SR 54 Connector July 14-16

Beginning Sunday, July 14, SANDAG and Caltrans will be conducting nightly
traffic closures of the outside lanes of both northbound and southbound
Interstate 805 (I-805) between Sweetwater Road and Bonita Road. In addition,
the on-ramp from Sweetwater Road to southbound 1-805 and the westbound
State Route 54 (SR 54) connector ramp from northbound 1-805 will be closed.
The closures will be in place from 9 p.m.fo 5 am., Sunday, July 14, through
Tuesday, April 16.
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Detours will be in place during the nightly closures. Motorists should take
northbound 1-805 and exit on East Plaza Boulevard. They will then continue to
southbound 1-805 from East Plaza Boulevard fo access southbound I-805 or
westbound SR 54.

Nearby residents can expect overnight work hours, noise, lights, and dust from
these construction activities, which include Occupational Safety and Health
Administration (OSHA) required vehicle back-up alarms. Crews will work to
minimize noise and other impacts to nearby residents. Your patience is
appreciated during construction.

Additionally, crews will be conducting drainage work under the 1-805
Sweetwater River bridge that will result in intermittent delays for cyclists
travelling along the Sweetwater River bike path. Crews will have flaggers in
place to ensure access is maintained. These bike lane closures will be in effect
for the next two weeks between Sunday, July 14, through Thursday, July 25.
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ABOUT THE PROJECT

The 1-805 South Corridor Enhancement Projects include the construction of
sound walls, and bridge and safety improvements to the Sweetwater River
Bridge. The project area spans more than three miles along [-805 from just
north of East Naples Street in Chula Vista to SR 54 in National City. The
projects build upon the 1-805 South Express Lanes Project, a $1.4 billion effort
to create a modern new transportation backbone for South County. The
improvements will help alleviate congestion, improve traffic flow, and enhance
the quality of life for residents along this segment of the 1-805 corridor.

For additional project information or to sign up for email updates, please visit

KeepSanDiegoMoving com, call the construction hotline at (888) 941-5005, or email
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